
TORRENS PRIMARY SCHOOL 
AN ACT GOVERNMENT SCHOOL 

Ritchie Street  TORRENS ACT 2607                                                  

Office Hours  8.30am-3.30pm  62057411                   

admin@torrensps.act.edu.au  www.torrensps.act.edu.au           

Dates to remember:  

 Fri  24 Feb - 3R Assembly 12.15pm 

 Tues Feb 28- Torrens Tea Time 9.15am  in 

the Staffroom 

 Wed 1 Mar - Fri 3 Mar - Yr 5 Cooba Camp 

 Fri 3 Mar - School Clean Up Day   

 Tues 7 Mar - TPS Swimming Carnival  

 Thurs 9 Mar - Wellbeing Courtyard Opening 

10.30am 

 Mon 13 Mar - Canberra Day holiday 

 Tues 14 Mar - Board Meeting 6pm; P & C 

AGM 7pm  

 Fri 17 Mar - Yr 5 Museum excursion 

 Tues 21 Mar - Harmony Day 

 Sat 25 Mar - Twilight Fair 3pm-7pm 

 

 

TORRENS TIMES TORRENS TIMES 

Week 4 Term 01 
Thurs 23 February 2017 
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Notes & payments due: 

 Fri 24 Feb - Yr 5 Cooba Camp 

 Fri 24 Feb - Swimming Carnival (Yr 2-6) 

 Fri 24 Feb - Kindergarten Health Checks 

 Mon 27 Feb - SeeSaw Access (K-2) 

 Mon 27  Feb -  Yr 6 Jackets 

 Mon 27 Feb - Student Information Checklist 

and Medical Consent form 

 Fri 3 Mar - Wakakirri Participation and       

Payment (Yr 4 & 5) 

 Thurs 9 Mar - Yr 5 Museum excursion 

SCHOOL BOARD CHAIR 
Christopher Gill 

admin@torrensps.act.edu.au         
       

P & C President 
Ros Lockley 

0448242101 

Permission to Access SeeSaw  - K-Y2 
Notes went home to families of K-Y2 students earlier 

this month. If you have not already done so, please 

complete the permission form and return to school 

with payment by Mon 27 February. This will allow the 

SeeSaw service to get up and running. See your class 

teacher if you need any more information. If you need 

to access a note, this is up on the schools website. Click 

on the ‘Recent School Notes’ link. 

House Captains for 2017 

Congratulations to the newly elected house captains and vice captains for 

2017. They are: 

WENDEN 

Captains:                     Mitchell K and Samantha R 

Vice Captains:            Matthew S and Ruby G 

CLARKE 

Captains:                    Sven L and Rose H 

Vice Captains:            Nate F and Lily M 

DEVLIN 

Captains:                    Sam A and Chloe H 

Vice Captains:            Isaac C and Izabel R 

FRASER 

Captains:                   Jake T and Jessica P 

Vice Captains:           George I and Abbey D 

Clean Up Australia Day! 

Each year Clean Up Australia Day inspires thousands of         

Australians to take to their local park, beach, bushland and 

streets to clean up their local environment.  This year Clean 

Up Australia Day is Sunday, 5 March.  Our students will be 

doing their bit to help by cleaning up the school grounds on 

School Clean Up Day, Friday 3 March.  To assist us with our 

clean up please send your child to school with some tongs 

or gloves (rubber or gardening).    

Thankyou!  

Torrens Primary School             

Swimming Carnival (Yr 2-6) 
Tuesday 7 March 9.30am-

2.30pm 
At Tuggeranong Pool 

(Lakeside Leisure Centre) 
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Welcome to SRC for Semester 1 2017. Your class reps are: 

 

 
 

KHA KH KA   

Reps: 

Indie M 

Evie W 

Reserves: 

Phoebe T 
Alex O 

Reps: 

Zoe L 

Haydar M 

Reserves: 

Carys B 

Brody D 

Reps: 

Letila H 

Jake K 

Reserves: 

Jasmine B 

Thomas M 

  

1Z 1H 1D   

Reps: 

Isaac C 

Annabel S 

Reserves: 

Riaz M 

Ivy P 

Reps: 

Joshua L 

Lillian H 

Reserves: 

Adam M 

Sofia P 

Reps: 

Lachlan D 

Jasmine H 

Reserves: 

Kaylee M 

Harry W 

  

 2K 2M 2D   

Reps: 

Grace Y 

Caleb C 

Reserves: 

Macey D 

Will P 

Reps: 

Maya B 

 Jenson S 

Reserves: 

Evelyn F 

Oliver R 

Reps: 

Marshall M 

Susannah W 

Reserves: 

Zachary W 

Lillian H 

  

3R 3H 3T   

Reps: 

Emily G 

Zac S-V 

Reserves: 

Rachel M 

Shayan E 

Reps: 

Zyanya H 

Daniel M 

Reserves: 

Shezad E 

Andi G 

Reps: 

Kate F 

Tuesday S 

Reserves: 

Ebony L 

Darcy M 

  

4G 4HG 4T   

Reps: 

Jordan P 

Catherine B 

Reserves: 

Connor S 

Matilda W 

Reps: 

Olive H 

Vishaal V 

Reserves: 

Lani R 

Lachlan H 

Reps: 

Reece H 

Annaleise V 

Reserves: 

Angus B 

Elle N 

  

5L 5N 6G 6P 

Reps: 

Hannah W 

Bill G 

Reserves: 

Zara V 

Joel L 

Reps: 

Caitlin J 

Ryan R 

Reserves: 

Phoebe W 

Rory M 

Reps: 

Sam A 

Aaliyah G 

Reserves: 

Tom R 

Zara W 

Reps: 

Katie P 

Yu-Zhen F 

Reserves: 

Katie P 

Matthew S 
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Student Information Checklists and Medical 

Information and Consent forms: Please take 

the time to check the information we have on 

record for your child and update where             

necessary. It is particularly important that your  

contact details, and those of your alternative 

family contacts, are up to date. 

If your child has a medical condition please 

ensure you have lodged the appropriate Action 

Plan and, if necessary, provide in-date           

medication to the Front Office. 

Parking, pickup and drop off 

around school 

Picking up and dropping off children around the school              

continues to be a significant concern for our community. The 

safety of your children is everyone’s business.  

The following contact details are provided for you to use when        

unsafe or illegal practices are observed. 

ACT Parking Inspectors   6207 7200                                            

roaduserservices@act.gov.au 

Police         131 444           Access Canberra  132 281 

 

Winner of the Bank Draws 

Juliett W  Yr 5 

Michelle A  Kindy 

CONGRATULATIONS! 

From the School              

Psychologist –                        

SUE FORREST  Hello everyone and  welcome 

to the new school year.  My name is Sue Forrest and I am the 

School Psychologist at Torrens Primary.  I started at Torrens at 

the beginning of this year and will work on Wednesdays and 

Thursdays.  My  office is located in the new Building (next to the 

Mandarin room).  

To give you  a bit of background on myself,  I have been working 

as a School Psychologist for many years, initially in New South 

Wales and for the last seventeen years in Canberra .  This has 

involved conducting educational assessments, and providing  

counselling for issues such as anxiety and depression.  I have 

worked in Primary, High School and College settings.  

Referrals to the School Psychologist can be made by teachers or 
parents.  Teachers will contact parents to discuss a referral prior to 
a referral form being submitted to the Special Needs Team. I 
believe that I can be most effective by being part of a strong          
collaborative relationship with teachers and parents to provide the 
best possible outcomes for your child. 

Parents can refer their children to me by contacting the School 

Psychologist via the Front Office.  A brief phone intake                 

assessment will be completed and the parent will either be invited 

in for an appointment or directed to a more suitable service. 

Please note that there may be a waiting period before your child 

can be seen, and this will be discussed with you.  

If you would like more information, please leave a message at the 

front office and I can either email or post you a copy of the            

document  “School Counselling: A guide for school                   

communities” which outlines a number of things including the 

role of the School Psychologist; accessing the School Psychologist 

in your school, and what School Psychologists require in order to 

provide effective support to schools.  

I look forward to working with parents and teachers this year to 

support the children at Torrens Primary, which I have already 

discovered is a school that prioritises and actively promotes the 

wellbeing of all students.                        

Regards, Sue 
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Parents’ 
Corner 
Every parent and carer is part of the P&C! 

Torrens Primary P&C 

Contact us :  torrenspnc@gmail.com  |    http://www.facebook.com/TorrensPrimarySchoolPandC 

Disclaimer: Torrens Primary School is not responsible for any content held on the P&C Facebook site. 

Twilight Fair Update 

tǊŜǇŀǊŀǝƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ twilight fair to be held on SATURDAY MARCH 25, 3pm - 7pm ŀǊŜ ǿŜƭƭ 

ǳƴŘŜǊ ǿŀȅΦ   

We have a number of Coordinator roles (further details below) to be filled and we require 

lots more volunteers to help out on the day and on Friday 24th to help with receipt, 

organisation and pricing of second hand goods.  If you can help (even for just an hour) 

please email twilightfair17@gmail.com with  "Volunteer" in the subject line.  Please include your name, contact phone and email, 

time available and preference of job (if any).  ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƻũŜǊŜŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǝƳŜΗ 

²Ŝ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜ coordinators ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǊƻƭŜǎΥ 

hǇŜƴƛƴƎκ{ŜǘǳǇ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ 

DŀǊōŀƎŜ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ 

9ƴǘǊȅ ƎŀǘŜ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ 

[ǳŎƪȅ 5ƛǇ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ όƎƛƊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻǊŘŜǊŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǿǊŀǇǇŜŘΣ ȅƻǳ Ƨǳǎǘ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀƭƭ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅύ 

!ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ ..v /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ όǿƛǘƘ ŀ ǾƛŜǿ ǘƻ ƳŀƴŀƎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ..v ƛƴ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ȅŜŀǊǎύΦ 

General volunteers ŀǊŜ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ 

The P and C would like to thank you in advance for your time and effort - it is greatly appreciated and a fantastic contribution to the 

major fundraising event that the P and C runs. 

Craft Donations 

We are looking for donations of items that we can sell at the craft stall at the twilight fair.  9ȄŀƳǇƭŜǎ ƻŦ ƛǘŜƳǎ ǿŀƴǘŜŘ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ƪƴƛǧŜŘ 

ƛǘŜƳ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǎŎŀǊǾŜǎΣ ōƻƻǝŜǎ ŀƴŘ ōŜŀƴƛŜǎΤ ƘŀƴŘƳŀŘŜ ŎŀǊŘǎΤ ƘŀƛǊ ŀŎŎŜǎǎƻǊƛŜǎ  ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ƘŀƛǊ ŎƭƛǇǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŀƛǊ ōŀƴŘǎΤ ǎƻƊ ǘƻȅǎΤ ƛǘŜƳǎ 

ǘŀǊƎŜǘŜŘ ŀǘ ǎƳŀƭƭŜǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ Ǉƭŀȅ ŘƻǳƎƘΣ ǿŀƴŘǎΣ ǎǳǇŜǊ ƘŜǊƻ ǘƘŜƳŜŘ ƛǘŜƳǎΣ Ǌƛōōƻƴ ǎǝŎƪǎΤ ŎǳǎƘƛƻƴ ŎƻǾŜǊǎΤ ǘŜŀ ǘƻǿŜƭǎΤ ƧŜǿŜƭƭŜǊȅΤ 

ōŀƎǎΤ ƘŀǘǎΦ 

CǳǊǘƘŜǊ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǿƘŜǊŜ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŘǊƻǇ ƛǘŜƳǎ ƻũ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ŎƭƻǎŜǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƛǊ ŘŀǘŜΦ 

Major Raffle 

.ƻƻƪǎ ƻŦ мл ǝŎƪŜǘǎ ǿƻǊǘƘ Ϸнл ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŘƛǎǘǊƛōǳǘŜŘ όƻƴŜ ōƻƻƪ ǇŜǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅύΦ  ¸ƻǳǊ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƻ ǎŜƭƭ ŀǎ Ƴŀƴȅ ǝŎƪŜǘǎ ŀǎ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ 

ƴŜǘǿƻǊƪ ƻŦ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƛǎ ƳǳŎƘ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜŘΦ 

If you would like extra tickets please see the front office, go online and purchase tickets at https://www.rafflelink.com.au/torrens-

primary (or forward to family and friends), or scan the QR code that is on the tickets and below. Please return all unsold tickets, sold 

tickets and money in a labelled envelope to the front office by Friday 17 March.  hƴƭƛƴŜ ǝŎƪŜǘǎ Ŏŀƴ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜŘ ǳƴǝƭ 

CǊƛŘŀȅ нп aŀǊŎƘΦ 

 

Key dates 

 Second Hand Uniform 
Shop - Friday 3 March 
(Week 5) 8.45am-9.15am 

 P &C AGM - Tuesday 14 
March (Week 7) 7pm 

mailto:torrenspnc@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/TorrensPrimarySchoolPandC
file:///C:/Users/Andrea_Gill/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.Outlook/AJHXSYF3/twilightfair17@gmail.com
https://www.rafflelink.com.au/torrens-primary
https://www.rafflelink.com.au/torrens-primary


Students with Disability Survey 

The Education Directorate is currently undertaking an evaluation of 

support for students with disability in Canberra public schools. To   

inform this work we are seeking a wide  variety of views on how we 

best support both students and schools.  

The Directorate is consulting with students, families, school staff, 

peak bodies and leading practitioners to ensure a wide variety of 

views are  considered.  

We would like to invite the Canberra community to contribute to the 

review process by completing a short survey or providing a written 

submission.  Information on how to contribute is at                                 

http://www.education.act.gov.au/school_education/students-with-

disability-review. 
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http://www.education.act.gov.au/school_education/students-with-disability-review
http://www.education.act.gov.au/school_education/students-with-disability-review

